

Willamette Motor Club
Minutes
June 17, 2021

Members present: John Juhring, Aspen Padilla, Chris Davie, Ed Penna, Jeff Kramer, Mike Glass

Meeting Call to Order: 7:03 pm

Approve May meeting minutes

Motion: Ed. Second: Jeff. Approved.

Webmaster Report

John updated the calendar with July 11 venue change to TBD and cancelled Bible Creek.

Ben updated website with those changes.

Old Business

- Action Items from May:
 - John
 - Need new venue for the 7/11 event
 - John reached out to Chemeketa Facilities Director about using Blue lot and waiting for reply.
 - Could also change date if another venue is available, since Bible Creek event got cancelled.
 - Ed mentioned a site in Dallas that John will look into
 - Mike mentioned a site in Aurora that John will look into
- New helmets
 - Bill received from BCA yet? No.
- Old helmets
 - Team Oregon cannot accept old helmets.
 - Need ideas for what to do with them.
 - Throw away? So much liability involved in a lot of other options.
- 2021 schedule and event chairs
 - Events that need chairs:
 - July 11 at TBD - on hold
 - September 12 at Volcanoes - John (open to co-chair or handoff)
 - October 10 at Volcanoes - John (open to co-chair or handoff)
 - Venues
 - Palm Harbor Homes - update?
 - Legal team reviewed proposal and not comfortable with liability. John shared info about club's liability coverage, history without safety incidents, and offered letters of recommendation from other facilities, to no avail.

- Follow up from last event
 - 82 drivers
 - Event ran smoothly with timing, etc.
 - Lots of interest from spectators
 - New museum managers were great to work with and pleased with the event
- For next event
 - Lunches
 - Need to refine system for using lunch tickets, including when/how to hand them out to the afternoon group, getting people to order with the week's notice the museum wants
- NHA news?
 - NHA (Mike) Report on the Maryhill event last month
 - Very smooth event with 38 drivers. 11 runs over the weekend. Marcie and Dorothy were both there for the brief memorial.
 - Start and finish were both moved downhill to create a different course.
 - Overall, attendance at hill events has been down and at least one event cancelled due to low registration.
 - The gear: BCA's timing gear with NHA proprietary system. SCCA developed a system that seems promising with some finetuning. Timing was "absolutely flawless." New radio batteries worked fine.
- Carryover Credits
 - Chris and John in discussion about how to handle credits from prior years. Anticipate having a proposal at the next meeting.

New Business

- June 27 event:
 - Food tickets acquired
 - Setup: Probably Saturday, 6/26 (John will confirm when sending lunch quantities)
 - Usual roles
 - John will reach out to Ricky Smith for tech; Ed will also help with tech
 - Chris in timing and registration
- Other new business? Nope.

Motion to adjourn: Ed. Second: Jeff.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:04pm